
PRESIDENT: Gavin Neath CBE ISSUE 12

LENT 2012

2012 President’s Dinner to be held at the magnificent Compton Verney
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Charlie Mulraine joins Messrs. Green and Emmerson for the 1990s reunion
 Last chance to book for the Armed Forces Dinner
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Forthcoming Events and Reunions

Saturday 28 Jan 2012  
The Pyne Room, Warwick School
Brigadier Mark Banham (Late RA) encourages all OWs who have 
served or who are currently serving in the Armed Forces to join him 
on Saturday 28 January 2012 for the Armed Forces Dinner. This 
biennial dinner will take place in the Pyne Room at school. Wives 
and partners are most welcome. The plan for the evening is  
as follows:

Last chance to book for the 
Armed Forces Dinner 

Tickets 
£25.00, include a reception 
drink, canapés, four course 
dinner and coffee. Cash bar 
facilities for wine and spirits 
are available before and 
during the meal. To book your 
ticket (s) simply complete and 
return the Booking Form on 
page 12 or book online at 
www.oldwarwickians.org.

Diamond Jubilee Lunch 
Saturday 28 Apr 2012

A celebratory lunch for all 
those who were at Warwick 
School in 1952 and 1953, to 
coincide with Her Majesty the 
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee.

Join old friends from 1952 and 
1953 for a celebratory lunch in 
the Pyne Room at school on 
Saturday 28 April 2012.  

What were you doing when you heard the King was dead?  
Where did you watch the Coronation?  Have you still got the 
spoon you were given by school to mark the occasion?

Drinks will be served at 12 noon and lunch at 12.30. After lunch, 
prefects will be pleased to offer a guided tour of the school. The 
event should finish at approximately 15.00. Wives and partners 
are very welcome.

Book events online at www.oldwarwickians.org2

OW Coffee Morning
An informal occasion for Old Warwickians to catch up with old friends 
No need to book, just turn up between 10.30am and 12 noon on 
Saturday 25 February 2012.

Booking deadline
Friday 20 January 2012.

Dress
Black tie with miniatures.

17.30  Optional tour of the school.
18.30 Chapel Service.
19.00  Pre-dinner drinks.
19.30  Dinner in the Pyne Room.
21.15  Toasts and coffee. 
22.00 Ends.

CCF staff from the 1990s.

1953 J Hughes ‘wires up’ for the 
Coronation.

1953 Col. Whitlam.

Jazz At The Bridge 
Bridge House Theatre 
27 and 28 Jan, 19.30.

The Birthday Party, Warwick School Drama  
Warwick School Drama Studio 
1 – 3 Feb, 19.00. 

Chamber Orchestra 
Bridge House Theatre 
3 Feb, 19.30.  
Free – book through BHT Box Office.

Senior School String Concert 
Bridge House Theatre 
6 Feb, 19.30.  
Free – book through BHT Box Office.

Junior School String Concert 
Guy Nelson Hall 
7 Mar, 19.30.  
Free– book through BHT Box Office.

Elephant Man, Warwick School Drama 
Bridge House Theatre 
7-9 Mar, 19.00.

WS Music Charity Concert  
Guy Nelson Hall 
16 Mar, 19.00.

Alice, Foundations Youth Theatre 
Bridge House Theatre 
27 – 28 Mar, 19.00.

BHT Box Office 
Tel: 01926 776438. 
www.bridgehousetheatre.co.uk.

Music and DramaChapel Services

Holy Communion.  
15 Jan, 10.00.
Confirmation Service.  
29 Jan, 10.00.
Joint Service with Warwick Prep  
5 Feb, 10.00.
Ash Wednesday Communion.  
22 Feb, 13.30.
Mayor’s and OWs Sunday.  
26 Feb, 10.00.
Family Service  
4 Mar, 10.00.
Mothering Sunday Family Service  
18 Mar, 10.00.
Passiontide Communion.  
25 Mar, 10.00.
All boys and their families, Old Warwickians 
and all members of the school community 
are welcome at Chapel Services.

Booking deadline 
Friday 13 April 2012.  
Please note 130 tickets 
are available on a first 
come, first served basis. 
If numbers exceed 130, 
we will consider serving 
lunch in the Guy  
Nelson Hall.

Tickets
£12. To book your ticket (s) simply 
complete and return the Booking 
Form on page 12 or book online at  
www.oldwarwickians.org.

Dress 
Jacket and tie. Bring 
your Coronation spoon 
with you, if you still  
have it! 



OWA President’s Dinner Sat 19 May 2012

Tickets 
£60 for a three course dinner with  
pre-dinner drinks. 

Dinner wine may be booked, and paid  
for, during the drinks reception.

To book your ticket (s) simply complete 
and return the Booking Form on page  
12 or book online at  
www.oldwarwickians.org.

1970-72 leavers
If you are one of Gavin’s contemporaries and would 
like to visit school early afternoon on 19 May, please 
indicate on the booking form. Further details to be 
confirmed, depending on demand.
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OWA President 2012, 
Gavin Neath CBE

Gavin was born in 
Tanzania in April 
1953 and was at 
Warwick School from 
1961 to 1972. He has 
fond memories of his 
time there.
After leaving school he went 
to Manchester University 
where he gained a BA in 
American Studies. This was 

quickly followed by an MSc in Management Sciences 
at Warwick Business School.

Gavin joined Unilever in 1977, working in the UK, 
France, Belgium and South Africa. He was Chairman 
of Unilever’s UK business and is now Senior Vice 
President Sustainability, responsible for all of 
Unilever’s environmental and social programmes 
around the world.

Gavin was awarded 
the CBE in 2007, for 
services to the UK food 
industry. He has been 
President of the Food 
and Drink Federation, is 
a Fellow of the Institute 
of Grocery Distribution 
and a member of the 
M&S Advisory Board on 
“becoming the world’s 
most sustainable retailer”. 
He is also a member of 
the Development Board of the Royal Court Theatre. 

Gavin is married with three daughters and lives in 
South West London.

An evening with Gainsborough and Gavin

2012 President of the OWA, Gavin Neath CBE (WS 1961-72) 
warmly invites all Old Warwickians to join him at Compton 
Verney on Sat 19 May at 18.30 for the OWA President’s Dinner.
Compton Verney is an award-winning art gallery of international standing in the heart 
of Warwickshire. Its extensive collection of artwork is housed in a Grade I listed 
Robert Adam mansion, set in 120 acres of ‘Capability’ Brown parkland.

The OWA will have exclusive use of 
Compton Verney’s ground floor  
galleries for the 2012 President’s Dinner. 
Before the dinner, guests are offered:

Pre-dinner drinks in the Naples Gallery.

The opportunity to wander round the 
Northern European and British  
Portraits Galleries.

A private, guided tour of the 2012 
Gainsborough Landscapes exhibition.

Wives and partners are most welcome.

Booking deadline
Monday 30 April 2012.

As numbers are limited to 100, bookings 
will be accepted on a first come, first 
served basis.

With regret, tickets are non-refundable for 
any cancellations after 30 April 2012.

Dress
Dinner jacket.

•	Take	drinks	with	Canaletto

•	 	Explore	the	Naples,	Northern	
European and British Portraits 
art galleries. 

•	 	Enjoy	fine	dining	with	friends	
in a stunning historic setting.

Award winning art collections at Compton Verney.

Compton Verney.

1964 Gavin in LIVB.

2011 Gavin Neath.



1990s Reunion Sat 30 June 2012

www.oldwarwickians.org

Images from  
the 1990s
Sadly and surprisingly the school 
archives have very few images from 
the 1990s. Derek Shield has kept 
a great stock of CCF photos, but 
we are short of others. Do you have 
any sports, music, drama or school 
trip photos you could lend us for a 
1990s display at the reunion?  

Please send any formal or informal 
images to Anne Douglas, Alumni 
Relations, Warwick School,  
Warwick CV34 6PP.   
Email: ad@warwickschool.org.

All Old Warwickians who left Warwick School between 1990 
and 1999, and the staff who taught them, are warmly invited 
to this landmark reunion which takes place at school on 
Saturday 30 June 2012. The reunion will be a very special day 
for renewing friendships, seeing former teachers, reminiscing 
about your school days in the 1990s and seeing the superb 
facilities that Warwick School offers boys today. 

Charlie Mulraine (WS 1981-92) has joined forces with former teachers 
Martin Green and Brian Emmerson to promote the 1990s reunion. 
Charlie is delighted to be involved in the reunion and says “The ‘90s 
reunion is our first real opportunity to have most of our old school 
mates, as well as Masters, under one roof. Many of my year have 
already confirmed, so I recommend guys book right now. I suspect 
the Bowling Green may need some extra bar staff that evening...” Booking Tickets

Book now to avoid disappointment! Numbers will be capped at 300 
due to limited Chapel and lunch space. The cost for the day is £15 per 
person. To book your reunion ticket, simply complete and return the 
booking form on page 12 of this newsletter or book online via www.
oldwarwickians.org. Booking deadline: Friday 15 June. Bookings will be 
accepted on a first come, first served basis.

Evening Arrangements
From previous experience, we expect many OWs will want to get together 
informally in the evening in local pubs or restaurants. If you would like to 
arrange something in advance of the event, a list of those attending will 
be updated regularly on www.oldwarwickians.org.  An online password 
protected page of contact E-mails will also be available for those who are 
happy to circulate their E-mail address to other attendees.
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“The 1970s reunion in 2010 was an almost surreal experience, the 
closest that one could get to stepping back in time. There was so 
much good feeling between peers, it was overwhelming at times, 
and I reflect on snippets from the day frequently.  And to think I 
nearly backed out due to cold feet!”

Martyn Haines (WS 1969-76).

Staff from the 1990s still at school November 2011. 
Not pictured: P Snell, M Yates, C McNee, I Dee and JJefferies.

Charlie Mulraine, Martin Green and Brian Emmerson.

1996 Inspection. 1997 Football.

1995 Oxbridge Entrants.1994 Lake District.

Plan for the day
9.30  Registration and coffee in the Guy Nelson Hall.
10.15   Welcome from the Head Master and former 

masters Martin Green and Brian Emmerson.
10.35 Group photograph
11.00 Chapel Service
11.30 Pimms under the Limes
12.15 Lunch in the Pyne and Panel Rooms
14.00 Tours of the school with prefects
15.00 Senior house boarding tour 1
15.30 Senior house boarding tour 2
 Opportunity to play or watch touch rugby
 Tea and cake in the Guy Nelson Hall
16.45 Closing address
17.00 Day ends



School News
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Remembrance 
Sunday
Warwick School marked 
Remembrance Sunday, both 
in school and in the town. 
In the morning, the CCF 
marched through Warwick 
and laid a wreath at the war 
memorial. During the Chapel 
Service, Owen James (WS 
1993-03) spoke about his 
recent experiences as a 
soldier in Afghanistan.

National swimming success
The school’s U14 team qualified for the ESSA 
Swimming Championships in November. This 
is the second consecutive year Warwick School 
has qualified and only the third time ever. At 
the Championships the boys gave outstanding 
performances, taking a further two seconds 
off their previous best times and managing to 
secure medals in the last strokes of their races. 
This is considered to be the strongest Warwick 
School U14 team ever. They broke school 
records by taking nine seconds off the Medley 
(mixed stroke) Relay record and six seconds 
off the Freestyle Relay record. An outstanding 
performance and the first medals for the school 
at the National Championships.

Sri Lanka Cricket Tour
Thirteen boys from last year’s 
M5 to U6 travelled to Sri Lanka 
to compete in the Inaugural 
Murali Cup. The tournament 
was organised in conjunction 
with charity The Foundation of 
Goodness, to continue support 
for rural communities after the 
2004 tsunami. The boys played 
five matches against two other 
English schools, two Sri Lankan 
schools and the Kuala Lumpur 
Cricket Academy. They were also 
able to work with the charity to 
clean and paint a classroom at the 
Foundation’s school. 

School Photo
Warwick School boys gathered in glorious sunshine last summer for a whole school photo. Over 1,100 boys 
from the Junior School through to the sixth form were joined by staff and the Head Master to be captured 
on camera. Tennis champs

The school’s U14 tennis team 
made school history at Nottingham 
Tennis Centre, by being the first 
Warwick School team to qualify for 
the National Finals. 

The 2011 competition started 
with 2,700 competitors. Warwick 
School won through to the last 
four, competing in the UK finals in 
December and finishing third.

OW Engineering Award
Tom Allitt, one of the recipients of the 2010-11 OW 
Engineering Award, is pictured with his unique carbon 
fibre handlebars. The handlebars were engineered for 
Tom’s ‘A’ level project. The one-off award was made 
possible thanks to the generosity of an Old Warwickian 
who wanted to encourage a passion for engineering.

Oyez!
Boys from school greeted the Town Crier at 
the annual ceremony in the Chapel Quad.

www.oldwarwickians.org
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Recent Events

Revelry at The Rag
The Army and Navy Club (affectionately known as The Rag) was 
a great setting for the London 2011 gathering. Some ninety OWs 
enjoyed drinks, canapés and networking in The Library.

L-r: John Gridley, Tony Josolyne and Peter Duffy.

L-r: Victor McDonald, the Head Master and Keith Lax. The first time 
Victor and Keith had seen one another in 57 years!

L-r: Tom Pavel, Charles Dickson and James Blackburn.L-r: Jaish Mahan, John Paul Downes, Steve Hamilton Shaw, Simon Green and Jon 
Horne. Not pictured: Dan Byles MP who was at St Thomas’ Hospital awaiting the arrival 

of baby daughter Sasha – born at 11.22pm that evening. Congratulations Dan!

L-r: Mr Trevor Barr and David Sheard.

L-r: Simon Doherty, Sandip Dhillon, Nick Grey, Gervald 
Frykman, Michael Cheung, “Tom”, Hugo Doyle, Tom 

Hamnett, Paul O’Grady and Laurence Foster.

OWA Annual 
Dinner
The OWA Annual Dinners 
at school are always great 
occasions and the 2011 
Dinner did not disappoint. 
Eighty guests gathered on 3 
December to meet with old friends 
and new and to enjoy a splendid five 
course dinner in the Pyne Room.

The Pyne Room at school.
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Hong Kong Reunion
The Head Master, Peter O’Grady and Boarding 
House Parent Mike Perry were delighted to see 
many OWs at the 2011 Hong Kong Reunion on  
26 September.  

L-r: Julian Tam, Ryan Wong, Lawrence Ma and Frederick Chan.

Jamie Barr (centre) with wife Alex and the Head Master.

Coffee Morning  
goes with a bang
Some	sixty	five	OWs	and	their	wives,	partners	
and friends put their firework preparations on 
hold for the OW coffee morning on 5 November. 
It was lovely to see regulars of The Portcullis Club and to welcome 
a number of ‘new’ faces. 

L-r: Tony White, 
Nigel Hill, Nigel 
Robinson, Adrian 
Robinson, Geoff 
Thorpe and Dick 
Philpott.

L-r: Mesdames 
Sparks, Hill and 
Robinson.

www.oldwarwickians.org

The 2011 Reunion at The Excelsior Hotel, Hong Kong.
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OW News

Just the Business
Huge thanks to OWs Denys Shortt, Kyle Raja, Tim Rice, Jake Wombwell-Povey, 
Martin Hopkins and Rory McDonagh who each spoke to boys at a Business 
Lunch in school in the Michaelmas term. 

These lunches are fantastic opportunities for boys considering various career options. 
If any other OWs would like to give a talk to the boys at a Business Lunch, or offer 
career advice or mentoring, please contact Caty Oates, Head of Careers  
(co@warwickschool.org).

A Wedding, Birth  
and Baptism

Matthew 
Dunster (WS 
1986-1997) 
married Lucy 
in Chapel in 
May 2010. 
Following 
their wedding, 
the Dunsters 
donated funds 
for a beautiful 
wooden font. 

They were delighted to be welcomed back 
and have their baby daughter Felicity Sara 
(born 9 March) baptised by Revd Gough in the 
‘Dunster’ font on 28 August.

OWA AGM 
The OWA AGM took place on 3 December 
2011. Reports were received from the 
Chairman, Treasurer, Alumni Officer and OW 
Properties and Old Warwickian Trust. 

At the OWA AGM 2010 a resolution was approved 
to set up a Trust or Charity for the purpose of 
making grants to Warwick School for bursaries or 
capital projects. Subsequently, a private limited 
company, Old Warwickian Trust, was incorporated 
under the companies act in January 2011. In June 
2011 Old Warwickian Trust was entered in the 
Register of Charities. In September 2011 an EGM 
of Old Warwickian Properties Ltd approved the 
transfer of its assets to Old Warwickian Trust and 
authorised the Directors to wind up the company. 
As a result, the property assets, namely 3 Church 
Street and the Sports Ground, were transferred to 
the Trust at the end of September. Final accounts 
of OWP and the winding up process are well 
advanced and, at the conclusion, will result in a 
final cash gift to the Trust. 

The inaugural Trustees of Old Warwickian Trust –  
R Thornton, G Thorpe, C Mason, J Meredith,  
N Robinson, the Head Master, Chairman OWA 
(R Dixon) and Governor (D Stevens) held their first 
meeting in October 2011. The Trustees will give an 
annual report to the OWA at the AGM.

The following OWs were appointed onto the Old 
Warwickian Association committee for 2012: 

Chairman  Roy Dixon
Treasurer  Jonathan Meredith
Head Master E B Halse
President  Gavin Neath CBE
President Elect Maj Gen Mike Huntley CB.

www.oldwarwickians.org

Denys Shortt inspires boys to entrepreneurship.

Felicity Dunster with Revd Gough.

Spotlight on... Joe Elliott
Joe Elliott (WS 1950-59) returned to Warwick School 
for a visit in November and offered an insight into his 
career and life since leaving school.

Joe loved his time at Warwick and is very proud to be an 
Old Warwickian. He admits that scholastically, he achieved 
very little at school. However, the respect and discipline 
he witnessed and experienced at school has helped him 
throughout his life. They have helped shape his character and 

achievements and have also instilled in him a great desire to work for the community.

Upon leaving school Joe went into the family garage and cycle business, Elliotts of 
Coventry. With Joe’s direction it became a car accessory business and became a 
household name in the city and surrounds. He sold the business in 2004 and has since 
spent much of his time working for the community. In the 1980s he started the group A1 
Motor Stores and was its founder Chairman.

Today, Joe is a Board Member and Chairman of Coventry Transport Museum and 
a Director of Jaguar Heritage. He works with a number of local and national charities 
including the RNIB, Myton Hospice and the NSPCC’s Boole House in Coventry.  
He was honoured to recently receive the  
Citizen of Coventry and the Ambassador of  
Coventry Awards.

Joe has always been a Coventry City fan (even 
while at Warwick!). In the early 1980s he became 
a Vice President of Coventry City FC and later 
became Director and Chairman. Over the years 
he has worked hard to support and strengthen 
the club. In January 2011 he was appointed  
Life President.

Joe, married to Grace, holds Warwick School in 
great affection and feels privileged to be part of 
such a great heritage. 2011 Joe Elliott.

1954 Joe in LIVC.
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A Rolls Royce Return
Ted Rice (WS 1954 - 59) returned from the States in October to visit the school with 
senior colleagues from Rolls Royce, who were visiting a newly-opened facility in Warwick. 
They took a tour of the school and had lunch with some Sixth Formers interested in a 
career in the engineering/energy sector.

Diamond Celebration 
for Dorsett
Congratulations to Ken Dorsett (WS 1938-44) 
and his wife Betty who celebrated their 60th 
wedding anniversary on 27 October. 24 guests 
joined Ken and Betty on board a DC6  
at Baginton Airport to mark the occasion.

Love Da Popcorn

Tom Callard (WS 1999-06) is working at Saatchi 
& Saatchi and running a popcorn company - Love 
Da Popcorn. He appeared on Dragon’s Den in 
August last year. Following investment from Peter 
Jones he and his partners have been speaking to 
supermarkets and hope to have Love Da Popcorn 
stocked early this year. They are also preparing 
an assault on Butterkist. Follow their progress on 
www.facebook.com/lovedapopcorn.

Another special 
return
Barry Osborne (WS 1940-41) made 
a landmark return to school seventy 
years after he was sent here during 
the war. 

Barry is pictured with daughter Jan 
and grandson James, looking at 
his original record in the school’s 
Admissions Book.

Dramatic end to the Race Around Ireland
Philip Field’s challenge to Race Around Ireland (reported in the Michaelmas 2011 newsletter) 
was battered by Hurricane Katia. Philip had devoted an enormous amount of time to get in 
shape for the event and had worked endlessly through the summer nights to obtain sponsors 
and promote Help for Heroes. Read about Philip’s amazing journey and dramatic end on his 
team blog: http://teamexiles.com/blog/2011/09/19/race-around-ireland/. He writes “I’m never 
one to lie down and let someone beat me and know for a fact that my experiences on and 
towards the Race Around Ireland have developed me not only as a cyclist but also personally”. 

Marathon Man
Taff Phillips completed his 400th marathon in 
September and has just £1,000 to go to reach his 
goal of £50,000. He is on target to achieve this at 
the London marathon in April. Good luck Taff!

Book launched
Stephen Owen (WS 1965-72) has published 
a new book, The Blood of Space, a Sci-Fi 
story of other human races in the galaxy; their 
politics, technology and search for freedom...

www.oldwarwickians.org

Marathon No. 400.

Tom (centre) with his Love Da Popcorn partners.

Phillip Rothwell (left) welcomes Ted Rice (sixth from left) and 
Rolls Royce colleagues in the school’s Portcullis Room.



OW Golf
Thanks to Julian Marcus for the following reports.
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Warwick School Golf Day  
Old Warwickian golfers are warmly invited to the 2012 Warwick 
School Golf day which takes place on Sunday 27 May 2012 at  
the Menzies Welcombe Golf Club in Stratford-upon-Avon. 

For further information or to book a place, contact Norman  
Emery (nemery@selux.co.uk) or Bernie Waldron  
(Bernie.Waldron@gmail.com).

OW Salver  
After a superb lunch we continued the day with the usual afternoon  
format of an individual stableford, played off 7/8 handicap. The  
greens were tricky and some found the going a little tough. 

Winner, on 38 pts: James Cumberland (possibly our youngest ever winner).
Second, on 37 pts: Chris (no surprise) Kaye. 
Third, on 37 pts (lost on count back): Phil Cooper.

Grafton Morrish 
Finals 2011

With three of the original 1985 winning GM side, we set off for 
Norfolk and a practice round at Hunstanton GC in preparation 
for this year’s Grafton Morrish Finals. Sadly, Peter Gordon (1), 
one of our lowest handicap golfers, had to pull out. Steve Tubb 
commendably came to our rescue at the eleventh hour and arrived 
at the team hotel at 11pm. With the final pairs re-jigged and 
selected, our team expectations were high for the main scratch 
foursome matchplay competition.

Golf conditions were extremely tough and demanding. Our first 
round match was against King’s Bruton. Charlie Higgins (1) and 
Matt Hicks (5) lead out, followed by Tim James (5) and Phil James 
(5). Julian Marcus (7) and Steve Tubb(7) held the ‘anchor’ role. 

Our first and third matches, unfortunately, only managed to play 
to the 13th, losing 7 and 6 and 7 and 5 respectively. Tim and Phil 
found renewed 1985 vigour and saw off their opposition, winning 7 
and 5. 

So onto the plate competition - The Solihull Salver - and a scratch 
foursome stableford at Brancaster GC. With Steve Tubb unable 
to stay for the plate, Phil Cooper stepped into the breach. The 
wind, apparently a remnant of a Caribbean hurricane, made golf 
extremely difficult again. Charlie and Matt managed 21 pts, Tim and 
Phil 22 pts and Phil and Julian 17 pts. 

Our six GM representatives are more eager than ever to return next 
year, if only to put some demons to rest! Huge thanks to Steve and 
Phil, who came to our rescue and, without whom, we would have 
been going home earlier.

Winner, on 74 pts: James Cumberland.
Second, on 67 pts: Peter Baird.
Third, on 66 pts: Geoff Thorpe.

The evening meal was tremendous and, with Alan Alderman performing 
his duties, everyone went home happy, if not loaded with silverware!

Golfer of the Year 2011

www.oldwarwickians.org

See you at the OW Golf Spring Meeting: 
Tuesday 15 May 2012 at Tadmarton 
Heath Golf Club.

Autumn Meeting
Broadway Golf Club, 16 Sept 2011
14 OWs signed up for our autumn golf day at Broadway GC. Although 
we missed some of our regulars, we were delighted to welcome a few 
old friends not seen at an OW golf day before – namely David Tandy, 
Phil Cooper (an OW master) and Iain Simmons. 

OW Tankards
With 14 golfers contesting the OW Tankards in the morning, we had 
a one 2-ball followed by three 4-balls. A high standard of foursomes 
golf provided for tight competition. The eventual winners of two lovely 
tankards and two golf balls were Clive Mather and Phil Cooper on 
43 pts. Congratulations to both on playing some wonderful golf. 
Runners-up, on 41 pts, were James Cumberland and Malcolm Lines.

The Autumn Golf Meeting.

L-r: Matt Hicks, Tim James, Julian Marcus, Phil James and 
Charlie Higgins. Not pictured Steve Tubb.
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OW Rugby
Thanks to Freddie Dixon for the following report.

Thank you for your photos
Please keep sending in your photos to Alumni Relations at Warwick School. Email: ad@warwickschool.org.

OW Salver  
After a superb lunch we continued the day with the usual afternoon  
format of an individual stableford, played off 7/8 handicap. The  
greens were tricky and some found the going a little tough. 

Winner, on 38 pts: James Cumberland (possibly our youngest ever winner).
Second, on 37 pts: Chris (no surprise) Kaye. 
Third, on 37 pts (lost on count back): Phil Cooper.

Saturday 24 September saw  
the second Old Boys’ match 
between OWs and Old Silhillians. 

After a comfortable victory in the 
inaugural match in 2010, OWs were 
perhaps slightly overconfident in 
repeating this feat twelve months later.

Old Silhillians enjoyed most of the play 
in the first half and this reflected in the 
score-line. The second half was more 
evenly contested and, despite a strong 
comeback, OWs ended up on the 
wrong side of a 29-22 result.

The continued success of the event, 
the opportunity for many boys to get back on the school fields again 
and the support which showed up on the day were fantastic. 

Thanks to the School for supporting the event and to players and 
spectators for making the effort to attend. We shall look to overturn 
the result this year.

2001 leavers James Travis, James 
Horton and Michael Hallam dust 

off their boots.

www.oldwarwickians.org

Photo taken sometime between 1956 and 1958. 
L-r: R Engledow, J Taylor, R Luker and another.

Cpls Spackman and Kenny amused at Cadet Moore’s 
use of sunblock, Battle Hill Ranges, 1996. 

1999 team building. 1986 Oxbridge candidates. 1976-77 The undefeated U14.

1973 Outing to Cotswold Wildlife 
Park with Mrs Penny Birt.

Upper Fifth boys contemplating forming a new OW pop 
group in 1968. J Brown, S Paget, J Brocklehurst, J Perrott 

and M May. The bear was called Baby Brock.
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Booking Form Please return this form to 
Anne Douglas, Alumni Relations, 
Warwick School, 
Warwick CV34 6PP.
Tel: 01926 776404. 
Fax: 01926 401259. 
E-mail: ad@warwickschool.org

Events 

I would like to book the following:

OW Armed Forces Dinner
The Pyne Room, Warwick School
Saturday 28 January 2012.

  I would like to book ___ ticket (s) at £25.00 each and 
enclose a cheque for £________. 
Name of guest ____________________________.

  I/we would like a tour of the school at 17.30.
For the OW Armed Forces Dinner, this booking form must  

be returned by Friday 20 January.

Diamond Jubilee Lunch
The Pyne Room, Warwick School
Saturday 28 April 2012.

  I would like to book ___ ticket (s) at £12.00 each and 
enclose a cheque for £________. 
Name of guest ______________________

For the Diamond Jubilee Lunch, this booking form must be 
returned by Friday 13 April.

OWA President’s Dinner
Compton Verney, Warwickshire.
Saturday 19 May 2012.

  I would like to book ___ ticket (s) at £60.00 each and 
enclose a cheque for £________.

  I am a 1970-72 leaver and would like to visit school early 
afternoon on 19 May.

For the President’s Dinner, this booking form must be 
returned by Monday 30 April.
Tickets are non-refundable after 30 April 2012.

1990s Reunion
Warwick School
Saturday 30 June 2012.

  I would like to book ___ ticket (s) at £15.00 each and 
enclose a cheque for £________. 
Name of guest ____________________________.

 I would like a tour of the boarding house.
 I am interested in playing touch rugby.
 I can help referee the touch rugby game.
  I am happy for my email address to be shared with other 
attendees.

For the 1990s Reunion, this booking form must be returned 
by Friday 15 June.

Cheques should be made payable to Warwick School.

Please detail below any special needs, dietary requirements 
and/or seating preferences.

  Please tick this box if you are happy for Alumni Relations to hold this 
information on our Alumni Database to enable us to contact you 
about events and other information we think may be of interest.

Santa and Mrs Dixon enjoy some light reading before the Santa Fun Run in Padstow!
If you take the Old Warwickian anywhere different, do send a photo to  
ad@warwickschool.org. The further afield or more unusual, the better!

Personal Information
Title

Full name

Years at Warwick School: From (year)  To (year)

Address

Postcode

Tel

E-Mail

Signed

Date


